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Research Analysis 

 

HB 1935 requires all active full-time peace officers to complete the Department of Mental 

Health and Substance Abuse Services Crisis Intervention Team program and annually complete 

the four-hour Crisis Intervention Team program refresher course. 

 

Prepared By: Brad Wolgamott 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

HB 1935, as introduced, upon review by fiscal staff and with consultation with the Council on 

Law Enforcement, Education, and Training (CLEET) is determined to have an impact on both 

local law enforcement and CLEET. According to CLEET:  

  

The Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services Crisis Intervention Team 

program is a 40 hour program, and would need to be integrated into the Basic Academy.  This 

would extend the length of the academy by one week, resulting in an additional charge of $120 to 

each cadet’s agency for the CLEET registration fee to cover meals.  In addition to the increased 

registration fee paid by the employing agencies, utility costs would be expected to increase due 

to extending the use of the barracks.  Utility estimates for the barracks only total approximately 

$1,650 per week and we normally hold 5 academies annually for a total anticipated utility 

increase of only $8,250.  The greater cost will likely be in manpower.  CLEET will need to 

coordinate statewide training with the Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse 

Services to facilitate the training of currently certified law enforcement officers across the state.  

This could take up to one-half the time of an existing employee for at least the first year. 

Ongoing continuing education classes provided by the Department of Mental Health and 

Substance Abuse Services should not impact CLEET or CLEET staff aside from recording 

training and an increased number of suspensions due to an inability of officers to meet this new 

training requirement.   

 

 

Prepared By: Kristina King 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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